We proclaim a crucifivd (hrise

9 November 2021

Dear People and Clergy of the Archdiocese,

Equal Opportunity (Religious Exceptions) Amendment Bill 2621
My prayerful greetings to you in the Lord.

It is with grave concern that | write to you about proposed new legislation, the Equal Opportunity
{Religious Exceptions) Amendment Bifl 2021 from the State Government, which will impact on all faith-based
organisations in Victoria.

The Victorian Government is depicting this Bill as merely a protection against discrimination in religious
settings. Sadly, however, this is a seriously far-reaching law that will limit faith-based organisations from
rmanaging employment matters according to their faith, conscience and values. The legalisation is a
serious overreach of the Government into the rightful freedoms of Victorian faith-based organisations.

Across all areas of society, Catholics run organisations with an open and inclusive commitment to people
in their care. Our excellence in the provision of services is recognised by many — evident in the large
numbers of students attending Catholic schools and educational institutions.

Currently, Catholic organisations, including our schools can freely employ those who share our religious
beliefs, values and ethos. However, the Victorian Government has introduced legishation seeking to
change this. If it passes, the Equal Opportunity (Religious Exceptions) Amendment Bill 2021 will affect religious
organisations all across Victoria, who will be limited in their ability to employ staff, run their schools and
provide other services that adhere to their faith, values and ethos.

Under the new legislation, religious bodies and educational institutes will no longer be able to employ
staff who hold the same religious beliefs and values unless they can prove that it is an ‘inherent
requirement’ of the job. It would grant power to a government appointed commissioner or a court to
ultimately determine whether particular staffing roles carried an ‘inherent’ religious requirement or not.
This means that in places like schools, and especially where government funding is attached, employers
will have an extra burden of administration placed on them, and leave them vulnerable to a decrease in
the role and importance of faith in the work they do.

The example has been given that in a religious school, the only roles where religious beliefs might be

an ‘inherent requirement’ of the job include positions of senior leadership (e.g., a principal) or religious
education teachers. However, what the Government fails to understand is that faith is holistic — it affects
the way we see the world and conduct our lives. Faith is part of the very make-up and fabric of each
school. It is entirely reasonable and fair that religious bodies should be able to preference those who
share their beliefs and values in their own private employment matters.
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